
 

               

            Feb 19, 2013 

Dear MP Wallace, MPP McKenna, Mayor Goldring and Members of Burlington Council, Chair Carr, cc: media 

As our city’s (and Regional) leaders elected in part to safeguard the interests of the people and environment of 

Burlington, we are writing to you today to convey BurlingtonGreen’s continued concern for Enbridge’s proposed Line 9 

pipeline project that cuts across Burlington’s landscape. 

Many BurlingtonGreen team members attended the Feb 7, 2013 public meeting hosted by the City where Enbridge 
officials shared their proposal to provide a route for diluted bitumen by reversing the flow through its aging pipeline. 
Line 9 intersects essential watersheds across the GTHA flowing to Lake Ontario enroute to Montreal refineries.  
 

At the meeting Enbridge spoke about lessons learned since their devastating spill that took place in Michigan’s 
Kalamazoo River in 2010 and how in the event of a Halton spill Enbridge would be far better prepared. 
 

However, we found there to be insufficient assurances provided of the measures planned to prevent a spill in the first 

place highlighting a significant contradiction.  Enbridge stated that protection of the environment was a top priority for 

this and all their projects yet we would argue that if this was indeed the case, they would not propose a project with 

such high risk elements. 

Enbridge was clear that the project is driven by economics but at what potential cost to human and environmental 

health? Pumping the maximum line capacity (300,000 barrels) per day, through an aging pipeline that has never before 

transported bitumen that carries with it known carcinogenic agents is not placing the environment or human health as a 

priority.  On top of this, we understand the pressure of flow will be at the maximum allowable by Canadian industry 

standards.  Combined, we trust you would agree, the proposed project is simply far too risky. 

US citizens are saying NO to the Keystone XL super pipeline. People in western Canada are saying NO to the Northern 

Gateway pipeline proposal because the risks are too great. Safe drinking water and a protected landscape here in Halton 

and across Southern Ontario is of equal importance. 

We recognize that some of you have or may suggest you have no legislative power to affect this issue. However all of 

you do have the responsibility and opportunity to demonstrate effective leadership by safeguarding the interests of the 

people and environment of Burlington. You can demonstrate this by sending a collective message to the National Energy 

Board that you oppose the current proposal and want a comprehensive Environmental Assessment conducted before 

any decision is made. 

We look forward to learning from each of you what your proposed next actions are for this most significant issue. 

Respectfully, 

Amy Schnurr  

Executive Director 
BurlingtonGreen Environmental Association 
 


